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AG Kaul Urges Congress to Take Action Against Robocalls 

 

MADISON, Wis. – Attorney General Josh Kaul is urging the U.S. Senate to enact the 

Telephone Robocall Abuse Criminal Enforcement and Deterrence (TRACED) Act, 

legislation to curb illegal robocalls and spoofing. A copy of the letter can be found 

here. 

 

“Wisconsinites receive far too many robocalls and unwanted telemarketing calls. The 

TRACED Act is a step in the right direction, and I hope Congress passes it soon,” said 

Attorney General Josh Kaul. 

 

A coalition of 54 attorneys general sent a letter to the U. S. Senate Committee on 

Commerce, Science, and Transportation supporting the TRACED Act. The legislation 

is sponsored by Sens. John Thune and Ed Markey. 

 

“Telemarketing complaints have nearly doubled in Wisconsin since 2015, and the 

vast majority of these are illegal robocalls,” said Brad Pfaff, Secretary-designee of the 

Wisconsin Department of Agriculture, Trade and Consumer Protection (DATCP).  “As 

the state’s regulatory authority on telemarketing issues, DATCP applauds any action 

that gives consumers and government agencies new, stronger tools with which to 

fight this crime.” 

 

In their letter, the attorneys general state that the TRACED Act enables states, 

federal regulators, and telecom providers to take steps to combat these illegal calls. 

The legislation will require voice service providers to participate in a call 

authentication framework to help block unwanted calls and creates an interagency 

working group to take additional actions to reduce robocalls and hold telemarketers 

and robocallers accountable. 

 

mailto:dojcommunications@doj.state.wi.us
https://www.doj.state.wi.us/sites/default/files/news-media/NAAG%20TRACED%20Act%20Letter%20-%20Final.pdf#overlay-context=


 
Page 2 of 2 

 

 
DOJ Communications Office         dojcommunications@doj.state.wi.us          (608) 266-1220 

More than 48 billion robocalls were made in 2018, making them the number one 

source of consumer complaints to the FTC and the FCC and resulting in millions in 

consumer losses. 

 

Here in Wisconsin, Representative Joe Sanfelippo (R-New Berlin) and Senator Dale 

Kooyenga (R-Brookfield) recently introduced a bill to help address these issues at the 

state level. Their legislation would prevent telemarketers from displaying a false 

phone number on the recipients’ caller ID, an activity known as “spoofing.” The bill 

would also prohibit telemarketers from blocking their caller ID information 

altogether. Additionally, their legislation would empower telephone companies to 

block many telemarketing calls from even reaching consumers’ phones in the first 

place.  

 

“More than simply being a nuisance, these calls are often used in furtherance of 

scams, fraud and identity theft,” said Kooyenga. “We must do everything in our power 

to stop these bad actors.” 

  

“Unsolicited calls from telemarketers and robocallers are one of the biggest 

complaints I hear about from my constituents, and it’s a problem that is quickly 

becoming overwhelming. Many people have stopped answering calls altogether if they 

don’t recognize the number, but when spoofing makes it seem like the call is coming 

from a familiar number, even that doesn’t always help. We need to work together at 

both the state and federal levels to put an end to this growing problem,” said 

Sanfelippo. 
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